Zoning Board of Appeals May 15, 2012 at Village Hall

Attendees: Artie Hatfield, Vince King, Ed Cantrall, Marsha Sweet, Carrie Adams (late), Sharon LaFauce. Absent: Tom Gorsick Guest: Trustee Dave Kuehl

Chairperson Marsha Sweet called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. She announced that Gene Rhoades had resigned. Carrie Adams was sworn in as the new board member.

Motion: To waive the reading of the Sept. 21, 2011 minutes.

Moved by: Artie Hatfield Seconded by: Sharon LaFauce Motion carries.

Chairwoman Sweet explained the purpose of the meeting was to discuss a land use variance request from Jeff Richards to build an atrium attached to the grocery store at 200 West Illinois Street.

There was no audience. Richards verbally agreed to put in a sidewalk.

Motion: To recommend to Village Board to grant the one foot land use variance for the atrium at 200 West Illinois Street.

Moved by: Artie Hatfield Seconded by: Ed Cantrall

Motion carries on a roll call vote.

Hatfield: Yes

King: Yes

LeFauce: Yes Adams: Absent Gorsick: Absent

Cantrall: Yes

Motion:

To adjourn.

Moved by:

Vince King

Seconded by: Artie Hatfield

Motion carries.

Respectfully submitted,

Village Clerk